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August 2024 Newsletter  
 

        Henry County Gun Club 
      1955 Goldston Springs Road, Puryear, TN  38251 

        Henry County Gun Club – Tennessee’s Little Secret   

Highlights from the AUGUST Meeting

BOG Attendance: Neal Schaefer; Ken Cooper; Alan Crowley 
John Bright; William Cooper; Todd Earhart; Lee Jackson; Stuart Naulty 
Treasurer’s report – accepted as read 
Secretary’s report: July Minutes – accepted as read 
Membership: Total: 357 =  309 Full Members; 39 Probationary; 9 BOG-
approved. 
July Match Reports: Skeet: 49 ( 165 rounds); Trap: 41 ( 95 rounds);  
Auto Bench Rest: 20; HC Sport Handgun: 20; NRA HighPower: 12; 
Silhouette: 5; Tactical Rifle: 9; Steel Challenge: 25; USPSA: 35; 
Vintage/Mod Military Sniper: 18; Vintage/Mod Military Open Sight: 12. 
Approval by BOG:  
$210 approved on purchase of 4 spare bulbs for trap field lights.   
$500 approved for Adam Powell to clean up the Wobble Trap area (brush 
hog etc.) and maintain the area for $100 per cutting, when necessary, 
which can be done in conjunction with the 600-yard range mowing.   
New member application accepted for Kay Peeler & Zeb Robinson. 
Announcements:  Planning to have a Wobble Trap demo round 
September 7th or 14th. 
Christmas Party scheduled for December 14th at the Clubhouse for up to 
70 people and if more R.S.V.P., then event will be moved to a larger 
location.   
Saturday Trap & Skeet being planned for October 19th. 
New Business: $200 approved for battery & supplies to complete the 
Wobble. 
$87 approved for 3 spare combo locks.    
$500 approved for refrigerator for cold drinks. 
New winter shirt/cap order being discussed.   
Pistol Bay steel plate sawhorses to be repaired this month. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Match Directors 
 

Appleseed – May & September 
Don Duncan    270-293-1250 
dsduncan@twc.com  
Auto Bench Rest Association–3rd SAT. 
Todd Earhart    931-627-9392 
todd.gtauto@gmail.com  
Henry County Sport Handgun 1st Sat. 
Tyson Riley    704-604-5706 
likefatherlikesonoutdoor@gmail.com  
NRA High-Power Rifle – 1st Saturday 
Tim Kreier      931-801-2384 
kreiertb@aol.com  
Lee Jackson      270-492-8303 
leejackson_1@yahoo.com  
Rimfire Challenge – 5th Saturday 
Ken Donahue   731-707-3541 
ktdonahue@live.com 
Silhouette - 2nd Saturday     
Joe Pat Hutson  270-227-4804    
rufusreload@gmail.com 
Skeet Shoot – every Wednesday 
Stuart Naulty    270-226-8923 
snaulty@murray-ky.com 
Steel Challenge – 4th Saturday 
USPSA – 2nd Saturday 
Grant Laird    731-336-9207 
bbqlaird@yahoo.com  
Trap Shoot – every Thursday 
Tom Pierce  731-336-3192 
backshooter2000@yahoo.com 
Tactical Rifle – 2nd Saturday 
JT Hearn    270-752-0101 
hsprecision2008@gmail.com 
Vintage & Modern Military Sniper  
4th SAT    James Lacy    731-336-3254 
james.a.lacy@gmail.com  
Vintage & Modern Military Open Sight 
3rd SAT Dennis Sanderson 270-356-6522 
     sandwayne57@outlook.com 
                   
    

 
 

http://www.henrycountygunclub.com/about/
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Announcements 
   

 

        ROAD CONSTRUCTION COMPLETED 
 

Travel to the Club FROM THE NORTH is now OPEN 

 
      The “north” entrance to get to  
Goldston Springs from Hwy 140 is OPEN. 
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Announcements 
   

  2024 USPSA TENNESSEE SECTION 

      CHAMPIONSHIP AUG. 10-11   
        8 Stages -  Friday & Saturday at Henry County Gun Club  

    
                

*Vendors          *Exhibitors         *100+ Shooters      

                *Free Lunch-BBQ         *Prizes*Sponsors 

 

 

 

Grant Laird-Match Director       731-336-9207                       

 

                                                                          bbqlaird@yahoo.com 
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Announcements 
   

 

2nd Annual King of Irons Rifle Match 2024  

                - September 21st - 
 

King of the Irons match will be on 21 September 2024.  

 

We will fire the match at Dr. Tusa’s Farm at 1050 Bethesda Rd, Paris, Tn. This match is for military 

service rifles with iron sights that are broken down into three classes. 

1. Vintage Bolt – K98K, M1903, M1903A3, M91 series, K series Swiss, No 1’s & No 4’s, etc (Any Bolt 

Action Service rifle from any country) 

2. Vintage Semi-Auto – M1 Garand, Fn 49, SVT series, G41/43, MAS 49, SKS family, etc (Any Semi 

Auto Service rifle 1953 and older) 

3. Modern Auto – AR Family, AK family, FAL’s, HK family, M1A’s(Any Semi Auto rifle after 1954 and 

newer) 

 

There will be a practice day on the 20th at the range. Practice will start at 10:00 am and end by 

4:00 pm. 

 

Match Director is Dennis Sanderson at sandwayne57@outlook.com   

or contact Tony Lacy at james.a.lacy@gmail.com  

 

 

7th Annual Vintage/Modern Sniper World Championship 2024 – October 12th  
 

The 2024 HCGC Vintage and Modern Military Sniper World Championship at Dr. Tusa’s Farm at 

1050 Bethesda Rd, Paris, Tn.   

 

Practice Day 11 OCT 10 AM to 4 PM 

 

• 1st Match 12 OCT 9am 

• Lunch provided by Andy Lundberg 

• 2nd Match 2:15pm 

 

James (Tony) A. Lacy 

LTC (R), JROTC 

Senior Army Instructor 

731-336-3254 

jameslacy@dcchoctaws.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

mailto:sandwayne57@outlook.com
mailto:james.a.lacy@gmail.com
mailto:jameslacy@dcchoctaws.net
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Announcements 
   

                          Vandalism at Henry County Gun Club 

                                We have all seen examples of this vandalism in our Club. 

                           Vandalism is not just a nuisance; it is also costly and dangerous.  

       

  

This is a prop used in various matches at 
the club. Someone has laid this down and 
used it as a target.  This is willful 
destruction of club property.  
There ARE plenty of target stands and 
sticks available. 

 

 

Targets at the Pistol bays that have been 
fired upon with high-velocity rifle, 
magnum pistol or even armor-piercing 
rounds.  

100-yard & 600-yard targets will take rifle 
rounds but NOT armor-piercing. 

These metal targets are permanently 
placed for the convenience of members.  
They aren’t cheap. 

Anyone caught trespassing, hunting, poaching or 
vandalizing Club property will be recommended for 
membership termination.   

We now have security cameras in place that will help 

identify any culprits. 

Any Club member that witnesses any such action 

should notify a BOG member immediately.   

DO NOT attempt to approach a suspected vandal.  
If possible, get a picture of their vehicle license plate 
and report to any BOG member.   
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Announcements 
   

 

Henry County Gun Club announces:  

            Over 350 total members! 
 

Congratulations to everyone for constantly bringing new members into the fold. 

This increase in membership over the past few years has enabled to club to make many 

improvements: 

 

Since January 2022: 
• Installed new night lights for Trap/Skeet field. 

• Installed outdoor lighting and power outlets at the 50-yard range. 

• Club entrance driveway paved. 

• Four new berms at the 100/200-yard range for Silhouette. 

• Permanent steel targets being installed at all shooting stations, including the 600. 

• Cameras installed covering inside clubhouse entrance and grounds as far as the 50-yard. 

• Wobble-Trap machine being installed behind the Clubhouse. 

• Ceiling fans added to Trap/Skeet canopy. 

• 3 additional pistol bays created on the 100/200-yard range. 

• Wi-Fi installed covering from the Clubhouse all the way to the 100/200-yard range. 

• 3 new monthly matches: Silhouette, Vintage/Modern Open Sight and Rimfire Challenge. 

• National Championship matches now being held for Steel Challenge, USPSA and ABRA. 

• 50-yard range expanded canopy and added 8 additional concrete shooting benches. 

• New stairs & decks installed for the Skeet high houses. 

• Chest freezer installed in Clubhouse to keep meat and ice for Clubhouse events. 

• Replaced Clubhouse ceiling lights with LED units. 

• Installed new HVAC unit and thermostat for the Clubhouse. 

• Combo locks installed on all entrances, trap & skeet houses and member storage sheds. 

• Both Clubhouse restrooms remodeled, and new tankless water heater installed. 

• New lighted flagpole and flag installed at Clubhouse. 

• First Aid training class held for all 10 Board of Governors members. 

• 3 extensive Gunshot/Trauma/Hemorrhage kits installed: Pistol Bay, Clubhouse & 600-yard. 

• Annual donations to Paris F.O.P. for “Cops & Kids” Christmas List for underprivileged children. 

• Shade canopy for “The Fort” ordered and to be installed mid-July. 

• Christmas Party set after several years off, for December 14th, RSVP for up to 70 people. 

 

       More new projects to come!   
 

ATTEND a Membership Meeting and make suggestions on more things we can do to further 

improve our great Club. 
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Announcements 
   

                                              HCGC Nationwide 

Over 350 members as far away as Emery SD, Verona IL, Greenville SC & Hampton GA. 
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Announcements 
   

 
  New Club-member SPONSORSHIP 
All Henry County Gun Club Membership applications require a SPONSOR or BOG MEMBER  

to be named as part of the application process.   

The named SPONSOR or BOG Member is responsible for helping the new applicants understand 

the process.  AFTER the application is approved by the BOG, the Sponsor will make sure the new 

applicant records attendance of  3 Club Events and Safety Brief on the application and Safety 

Brief document.  

 

These actions must be completed for the applicant to be eligible for a Probationary Vote at a 

MEMBERSHIP meeting which is only held 6 times per year: January; March; May, July, September & 

November.  When voted in as Probationary member, they will receive membership card and 

codes to the front gate, Clubhouse side-door, and membership storage sheds. 

 

One year after the BOG-approval date, the Probationary Member is then automatically eligible for 

the SECOND Membership Vote for FULL Membership, no further action required. 

 

If an application (with payment) comes in without a named sponsor, a BOG member will be 

designated as the applicant’s Sponsor and will guide the applicant through the process.  

 

All three documents (application, safety brief & waiver) can be printed from the website under 

“Join Our Club!” at http://www.henrycountygunclub.com/new-membership/ 

Also, these three documents are also available in the portable filing box that sits on the Sign-in 

table at the Clubhouse. 

 

         --Alan Crowley, HCGC Secretary          270-293-3490     alancloud@icloud.com 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.henrycountygunclub.com/new-membership/
mailto:alancloud@icloud.com
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Announcements 
   

               Sighting in Your Handgun 
 

  The pistol bay picnic tables are not a safe place to shoot from. 
 

The best 2 other places for a solid, seated   

position to sight in your weapon are: 
 

              

              50-yard range    100-yard range 
 

 

 

Remember:  Bring your own paper targets & staples or tape to affix to cardboard.     

There’s  plenty of cardboard, sticks and stands located in each of the Pistol Bays 
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Photos 
  
 

 

                 Quigley Down-Under Bucket Rifle Silhouette  – July 13th      
 

      
 

     

     NEXT Match:   August 17th  --  at the 100-yd range 
         

9am – Setup and practice     10am – Match begins  
• Aug 17th  .22 LR 100-yard 

• Sep 14th  Quigley 600-yard 

• Oct 12th  .22 LR 100-yard 

• Nov 9th  .22 LR 100-yard 

 

 .22 LR:  Any lever-action, bolt-action or tube-fed open-site .22 LR rifle.  

40 rounds per match.  Bring extra ammo for practice. 
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Photos 
  
 

                                                   

                                               Canopy Added to The Fort 
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Photos 
  
 

                                                      

                                  Wobble Trap Construction Underway….. 

 

     
 

     
 

        
 

   A Special THANKS to Stuart Naulty and Curtis Smith  

for leading this project – and also to the many members (too numerous to mention)  

that helped get this project started.          
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                         Wobble Trap Construction – continued……  
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Photos 
  
 

 

                  Vintage/Modern Military Open Sight match – July 20th  
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Photos 
  
 

 

                             Saturday COOKOUT & SWAP Meet – July 20th  
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                                    COOKOUT & SWAP Meet – Continued…. 
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Photos 
  
 

 

                    Auto Bench Rest Association match – July 20th 

 

                                
        

 
 

Until this match, no one had ever shot a perfect 200 ABRA Target at HCGC and we had 3 today! Mr. 

Dennis Roll shot 2 on targets 1 and 2, and then Mr. Jim Ayers shot one on Target 3.  
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Photos
  
 

 

                               Auto Bench Rest Association - Continued 
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600-yard Qualified 
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Trap & Skeet machine Qualified 
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Calendar 
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2024 Board of Governors (BOG) 
  

        

        OFFICERS: 
      President                Vice-President               Secretary              Treasurer  

 Neal Schaefer               John K. Phillips             Alan Crowley          Ken Cooper  

  731-694-8108   731-441-0320              270-293-3490          731-441-5423   

nealt2@earthlink.net      jkp07@bellsouth.net     alancloud@icloud.com     ken.d.cooper@gmail.com     

 

ELECTED BOARD MEMBERS:
         John Bright                  William Cooper                                  Todd Earhart                   

  plevaus@gmail.com                  wlcooper55@outlook.com              ktodd.gtauto@gmail.com  

       270-519-1080           731-514-0718                                     931-627-9392 

                                                                                                 

   

           Lee Jackson                Willem Mathis                      Stuart Naulty 

leejackson_1@yahoo.com                009drifter@gmail.com                      snaulty@murray-ky.net 

          270-293-5558            931-896-3974                270-226-8923   

                          

            

 


